

# Friday 2nd July 2021

# September 2021

This year has been another difficult year for children and families across the country and the staff and governors have worked tirelessly in supporting our school community. With only 2 weeks to go until the end of the school year we are starting to fine tune our plans for September.

The children will start on Monday 6<sup>th</sup> September at 8.45am and finish at 3.20pm (The new Reception children will start at 9.15am and finish at 3pm on the first day only).

### Breakfast and After School Club

Thank you to everyone who returned the survey, details of how to book for the provision will be shared with parents via email on the 1<sup>st</sup> September. If you do not receive our email weekly, please ensure we have your correct email address at school. If you have not received the booking information by Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> September please ring school but we do already know who to expect in the first week from the survey.

Breakfast club will start on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> September at 7.30am.

(Children MUST be in Breakfast club before 8.15am)

Methodist Schools

After school club will start on Monday  $6^{th}$  September and finish at 4 or 4.30pm and cost £1 (Children can NOT be collected at other times.)

### COVID-19

Cases of coronavirus are still rising in the area, we have maintained our high level of safety measures in school and are awaiting further details for September. We hope to see some form of normality in the Autumn term but as yet have had nothing confirmed from the Department For Education.

Remember if you or anyone in your household have any of the symptoms of COVID-19, book a PCR test online or by calling 119 and remain at home. Please inform school.

As always we are here to support all our families in any way we can, if you need any support please email earlyhelp@stansfieldhall.rochdale.sch.uk

# Staffing

We have a number of changes to our staffing team for September and have detailed them on the back of this letter. Although we have some new faces joining us many of the familiar faces will still be in school in different roles.

### Website

Our School website is being updated. As soon as this new website is online we will text parents to let them know and ask them to look at the RSE consultation on the parent's page.

# WEEK 3

### Monday

Red Pepper & Mozzarella Pizza, Garlic Potatoes

Lemon & Blueberry Muffin

<u>Tuesday</u>

Breaded Fillet of Fish, Seasonal Vegetables & Potatoes

Pear & Almond Tart and Custard

### Wednesday

Garlic & Herb Chicken Wrap, Tzatziki and Salad

Tropical Fresh Fruit Meringue

Thursday

Cheese & Onion Pie with Leafy Salad and Potatoes

Double Chocolate Fudge Pudding

### Friday

Sausage, Egg, Potato Cake and Baked Beans

Warm cookies \* Milkshake





# Staffing Update

Miss Taylor leaves us at the end of this term for a permanent position in Todmorden, we wish her well for her future and thank her for her hard work at Stansfield Hall. She has been covering Willow Class while Miss Hare has been on Maternity leave.

Miss Hare will return part time sometime in the Autumn term as our **Deputy Headteacher**. Congratulations to her and we look forward to her return.

Miss Williams will be starting her maternity leave sometime in the Autumn term.

Mrs Belfield will be teaching across school next year and will not have her own class.

With these changes in place we have some new class teachers joining the existing team.

Class	Year Groups	Teacher	Support Staff
Willow	Reception	Mrs Burns	Mrs Kelly (am)
	Year 1		·
Sycamore	Year 1	Mr Claxton	Mrs Kerslake (am)
·	Year 2		
Maple	Year 3	Miss Barrett	Miss Longinotto
·	Year 4		_
Elm	Year 4	Mrs McHale	Miss Embley (am)
	Year 5		• • •
Birch	Year 5	Mr Britner	Mrs Baker
	Year 6		Miss Embley (pm)

Mrs Lane will continue to support pupils and families across school. (Tuesdays, Wednesday and Thursdays)

Mrs Kerslake will continue to work in the Tree House in an afternoon Mrs Kelly has been appointed as our HLTA to work across school in the afternoon.

Next week we will be writing to parents to let them know which class their child(ren) will be in. For those children in split year groups (Years 1,4 and 5). The children are split into different classes using a variety of criteria. We take the individual needs of the child into consideration including friendship groups, chronological age, maturity, class relationships and a whole range of factors when deciding on a new class.



